GREENVILLE TOWN HALL P.O.BOX 188 GREENVILLE, IN. 47124 923-9821

> AUGUST 9,1983 8:00 P.M.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board was opened by President of the Board Jack Sprigler, with all members of the Board present. Also in attendance were Jack Cullen, Getrost, J. Gibson, Powell, Mason, Isgrigg and a group from Featheringale Road (attached).

The above group asked for the water line to be extended to their sub-division. The Board asked that Gary abd Bob do a feasibility study and report back at the October Town Board meeting.

Jack Cullen and Roscoe Fears from Greenville Optimist Club reported on the finances and problems of continuing the third of July Fireworks, they asked if the Town wanted to continue. The town Board has taken the position that the fireworks have become to large for the Town of Greenville to control. Due to lack of police protection and Traffic control the town prefers not to take liability risks for the celebration.

Marshal Richardson reports that the Edmiston property is a Dump. Proper procedure to be taken.

M. Powell asked for and received permission by the Board to lock the gate to the lake at night.

The minutes of the previous meeting were presented to and accepted by the Board as were the Financial statements.

No other business before the board Jack then asked for adjournment, Ron Lamb Motioned for and Buck Spears seconded the adjournment motion.

Respectfully submitted:

Grace Martin Clerk-Treasurer

Président of the Board

## Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

## Addendum to minutes of Town Board Meeting - August 9, 1983

The board, recognizing that the position of Town manager is no longer useful or needed, discussed the merits of the position. It was generally agreed that the position should be abolished.

Jack Sprigler asked for a motion to abolish the position effective August 9, 1983. Ron Lamb made a motion to abolish, seconded by Buck Spears. Further the board approved the balance of payment of funds set aside for the position (\$1,000) for the previous year (1982) in which year no funds were paid. The board directed the Clerk-Treasurer to pay this balance to Mr. Miller. No further wages are to be paid.

Ron Lamb

Dated August 9, 1983 at Greenville, Indiana.

aug 9,1983 Town Hall Meeting ry & Burton Margaret Scheurich amela Kright Johand L. Scheunch regon ? Wright

## Greenville Water Utility

P. O. BOX 188
GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124
812-923-5649

Gery W. Getrost Water Superintendent Janice Gibson Office Manager

July 26, 1983

Ms. Un**Ant** Hartfield Greenville Township Trustee Greenville, Indiana 47124

Dear Ms. Hartfield:

As you know the Greenville Water Utility has, and is, providing Fire Protection to county township residents through fire hydrants installed throughout the area. As of this date there are 18 such hydrants in use.

In the past some residents have paid a nominal annual fee for hydrants in their immediate area. Past policy of the utility has been to not pursue collection of the fee (s). But the State Board of Accounts has directed the Utility to charge an annual rental fee of \$ 150, per hydrant.

In view of this order we must now bill the township for the rental fee. The total cost to Greenville Township is \$2,700 per year.

As you are now preparing your budget for the year 1984 you may want to include the amount stated above for fire protection. We realize all entities are in financial difficulty but this notice must be given in light of the Board of Accounts ruling. A copy of this letter is being sent to the County Commissioners since the township is part of the county and service is being provided to the county in a specific area.

We are hesitant to discontinue this service to the area but we can no longer afford to absorb these costs as we have done in the past.

Should you have any questions please let us know.

Sincerely,

Board of Trustees

cc: Floyd County Commissioners City-County Building New Albany, IN 47150

mm